
FRIDAY 7th FEBRUARY 2025 



Dear Parents and Carers, 

There’s been lots going on in school and beyond this week!   

On Monday, Year 3 welcomed David from 

WaterAid, who told the children how the 

charity helps with water, sanitation and 

hygiene around the world. 

 

Then on Tuesday, Year 5 and Year 6 

welcomed Johnny Lloyd, singer, 

songwriter and musician (and lead 

singer of Tribes), who talked about 

his career and even gave an 

exclusive live performance of the 

children’s favourite Tribes song! 

 

On Wednesday, Year 6 spent the morning 

cloning potatoes with tuition from ‘Food For 

Thought’.  They created mazes that the 

potato ‘chits’ will grow through towards the 

light. 

 



 

We’ve also celebrated Children’s Mental 

Health Week with some themed activities, 

including Mindfulness, Yoga, and Forest 

School. 

 

 

 

And today has been NSPCC Number Day so the children 

have enjoyed number-themed activities including 

number games, 3d-drawing and even a number-themed 

disco! 

 

 

Finally, lots of our Year 3 and Year 4 children have been to Willersley Castle in 

the Peak District for a residential trip Wednesday—Friday.  The children have 

been incredible—really resilient, collaborative and fun!   

Thanks to Mr England and the staff team who made it possible—Mrs Keggin, 

Miss Kerr, Mrs Cartwright, Mr Murphy and Mrs Rees. 



 

A huge thank you to the Mike Carden Health and 
Wellbeing Grant for money to buy great 
waterproofs for all of our children to use at Forest 
School. They will make a huge difference to the 
children.  

 

Reading 

Mrs Nugent has been busy this week stocking the KS1 
Library with books bought with commission from the 
Scholastics Book Fair last year.  Thanks you to 
everyone who bought books from them before 
Christmas—it has helped us refresh our library for the 
children.   

Also, we’ve added the 
books that were 
donated to school 
during the book fair—
with ‘book plate labels’ 
so we’ll always remember our generous 
donators! 

 

While I’m writing about books, I also 
need to say a belated great big THANK 
YOU to Mrs Ashcroft and her husband 
for the generous gifting of a hand-
wrapped and carefully chosen book to 
every child in school before Christmas, 
to share the Jolabokaflod tradition.   

 

https://x.com/hashtag/diddyForestSchool?src=hashtag_click
https://x.com/hashtag/diddyForestSchool?src=hashtag_click


We Need You to be a Parent Governor 

You may have seen an email from school asking for Parent 

Governors.  We have two vacancies to join our friendly 

governing board, who meet once every 6 weeks to hear about 

school developments, ask questions and offer suggestions.  

There are documents to read, and it is a commitment but it’s 

very rewarding and interesting.  If you’d like a chat to find out 

more, please pop into school or give me a ring.  



This month, at Knotty Ash Primary School we’ve extended our partnership 

with Zero Food Waste.  We are now hosting events in the school hall on a 

Saturday and Sunday evening.   

Bags of food need to be booked in advance (see below for how to do this.)  It’s 

not a food bank; it’s saving food from landfill :)   

 

We are really pleased to be able to 

help with this good cause, but rest 

assured we are also working hard to 

make sure the school site is safe and 

there is minimal disruption to the 

local community.  



Nursery 

 

This week in nursery we have been celebrating  Mental Health Week. We talked about all 

the different emotions we experience. We had a lovely well being day on Tuesday when 

we did cosmic yoga, some dough disco and we had a fabulous afternoon making new 

friends with the Reception children in Forest school . We made posters of things which 

make us feel happy.  

We have been practising the d sound in phonics and doing lots of Fred Talk.  In maths we 

have been shopping with 1p coins and sorting lots of different coins .  At story time we 

have been reading lots of traditional tales . We also welcomed 2 new children into 

nursery this week. Welcome Lucie and Jacob .  



Reception 

Reception is getting ready for their trip to Blue Planet Aquarium next week by looking 
at "Commotion in the Ocean" in Literacy! They have all loved exploring rhythm and 
rhyme through poems! This has also led on to learning facts about sea creatures. 

In Numeracy the children have been learning all about 3d shapes. They have been 
looking at the shapes and seeing what 2d shapes they can spot in the 3d shapes! They 
have also been looking at different ways in which they can sort the shapes out.  

Everyone has also enjoyed exploring our new Valentine's area in the classroom and 
making valentines crafts in the creative area!  



Year 1 

This week, we've celebrated Children's Mental Health Week. They watched videos to 
explore what mental health is and some strategies we can use to help us. The children 
also had a session in Forest School or playing games this week to support their mental 
health. In English, we've continued to explore the story of Hermelin and have began 
writing our own version of the story with Sid the Spider. In Maths, the children are still 
working on securing their numbers to 20 and looking at 1 more and 1 less within 20. 
During our afternoon lessons, we continued to look at Children's Rights and explored 
their right to be safe by looking at all the people who help us such as our families, 
teachers, police and doctors. During our Science lesson, we explored deciduous and 
evergreen trees. The children learnt that evergreen trees keep their leaves all year 
round where as deciduous trees start to lose their leaves in Autumn. We had a lovely 
day on Friday, celebrating Number Day! 



Year 2 

This week, we have been exploring the concept of Human Rights and making them 
relatable to the children. We discussed 'A World Without...' and considered such 
necessities as food and shelter.  We contrasted these 'needs' with 'wants', making sure that 
everyone was clear on the difference between what we need to survive and the things we 
like to have. The children produced some very stark and effective drama pieces to illustrate 
a world without shelter or food and I think they really appreciated a moment to consider 
the importance such things play in their own lives. Next week, we will look at the United 
Nations Children's Rights Charter and learn which of our rights are protected. We'll also 
read the book 'The Proudest Blue' about a young muslim girl and her older sister on their 
first day of school - it highlights how differences between peoples' beliefs and traditions 
can be a source of richness and interest rather than grounds for teasing or suspicion.  In 
English, Year 2 have been reading The Bog Baby and thoroughly enjoying it. In Maths, 
multiplication is the focus skill for these final weeks of the half term. As ever, the children 
are hard at work and learning so many new skills.  Have a wonderful weekend everyone! 



Year 3&4 

The week started brilliantly when we got back to #diddyForestSchool. Years 3 and 4 went 
together and moved between PE and Forest School as we are thinking about Mental 
Health week. On Wednesday everything changed when most of our children went off on 
their residential.  

Mrs O'Hanlon has kept the rest of us busy at school. We did some circuit work in PE and 
played a lot of Bingo on Wednesday morning. In the afternoon we heard The River by 
Tom Percival and thought about our feelings. The children then painted their own rivers 
using watercolours. They then added on top of their paintings using a variety of different 
media to create some fabulous Art work. Some children added their own characters and 
stories; narrating them for their friends. The children have also used their Art work in 
computing using the be funky app to edit their creations.  

The children also enjoyed a trip to Forest School for songs around the campfire and some 
very tasty s'mores. White chocolate digestives are the future! 



Year 3&4 

 



Year 3&4 

 



Year 5 

 

 



Year 6 

 

Year 6 have had an action-packed mental health week. It started off with a lovely 

afternoon outside in Forest school and playing sports on Monday. They also did an online 

workshop with LFC all about strategies to support our mental health. On Tuesday, year 6 

we're also lucky enough to have food for thought in teaching us all about how to clone 

potatoes and how they 'chit'. They created an experiment and created potato maze 

which we are excited to watch grow.  

In maths, year 6 have been working hard doing all about ratios this week, working up to 

completing some tricky proportion word problems. In English, they have continued to 

write biographies all about Irena Sedler and are producing some beautiful pieces of 

work. In inclusive curriculum, they have also been painting and finishing off their volcano 

models. We then linked our knowledge of WW2 to European geography; researching the 

physical and human features of countries that were significant in the war. What a busy 

week!  



DRB 1 

We started the week with great excitement as we jumped back into Forest School! We 
couldn’t wait to get our wellies on and head outdoors for some muddy fun. It was 
wonderful to breathe in the fresh air and explore the natural world again! 

In maths, we’ve been learning about the value of 1p, 2p, and 5p coins. We worked together 
to find different ways to make totals between 1p and 10p. For example, when making 7p, 
we discovered we could use a 5p coin along with two 1p coins. It was a fantastic challenge, 
and we had so much fun! 

We had an exciting science experiment with icy gloves in EYFS! We took them out of the 
freezer and worked hard to rescue the frozen animals inside. We smashed, rubbed, and 
watched the ice melt in our hands until all the animals were saved—what an adventure! In 
Language, we explored One Snowy Night and practiced answering who? and 
what? questions. Inspired by Percy the Park Keeper wrapping up warm, we made sure to 
do the same! We’ve been working hard on putting on our own hats, wellies, and fastening 
our coats all by ourselves. We were so proud of our achievements. 

To finish off the week, we celebrated NSPCC Number Day with lots of exciting number 
activities. We worked together as a team to form numbers using our bodies and created 
number shapes using different materials. It was a brilliant way to end a fun-filled week! 



DRB 2 

This week, we kicked off Mental Health Week with a focus on well-being and outdoor 
activities. On Monday, the children in Junior DRB enjoyed extra time in Forest School and 
an additional outdoor PE session. They returned to class feeling refreshed, focused, and 
ready for the week ahead. 

Throughout the week, Ann's BSL sessions centred on mental health and well-being. The 
children's confidence built, and they were able share experiences and supporting one 
another, fostering a positive and open environment. 
In maths, we began exploring units of time such as - seconds in a minute, minutes in an 
hour, hours in a day and so on. Even though this can be a tricky concept, the children 
showed great determination and are developing a strong understanding. 
I was especially impressed with their writing this week. Still working with 'A River', they 
wrote a variety of well-structured sentences, showing real creativity and progress. Well 



 Congratulations to Year 3! 

Every child should be in school every day,  

unless they are too ill.  

Whole school attendance this week  93.7% 

Class attendance winners Year 3  96.5% 

Class Attendance 

Reception 90.0% 

Year 1 95.2% 

Year 2 95.8% 

Year 3 96.5% 

Year 4 94.7% 

Year 5 95.6% 

Year 6 88.4% 



 About Family Magazine 

 Inside, parents will find useful advice on; 

• Internet Safety 

• Adult Education  

• St John Ambulance Advice - Child 
Choking 

• How To Help Kids Eat Healthily 

• Family Events in the area 

• Plus more…. 

 Link below: 

 www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool 

 

 

Lydiate Learning Trust’s January Online Newsletter 

 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool




Leadership Team 

Miss Clements Headteacher 

Mr England  Deputy Headteacher & SENDCo 

Ms Sweeney  Head of Deaf Resource Base 

Mrs O’Hanlon Forest School and Mental Health Lead 

Mrs Carson  School Business Manager 

 

Teachers 

Mrs Davies  Nursery 

Mrs England  Reception 

Mrs Nugent  Year 1 

Mr Houghton Year 2 

Mrs O’Hanlon/Mrs Cartwright Year 3 

Miss Kerr Year 4 

Mr Hall  Year 5 

Miss Hunter  Year 6 

Mrs Woods  DRB 1 

Mrs Rigg   DRB 2 



 

5th—7th February   Y3&Y4 residential trip to Willersley Castle 

Tuesday 11th February  Reception class trip to Blue Planet Aquarium 

17th—21st February  HALF TERM 

Monday 24th February INSET DAY (school closed to pupils) 

Monday 3rd March  Y5&Y6 trip to Imperial War Museum 

Wednesday 5th March Lydiate Learning Trust launch—after   

       school event for families 

Thursday 6th March  World Book Day 

Friday 4th April   End of term 

 

Term dates for this year and next year are available on the school 

website: 

School Term Dates and Inset Days – Knotty Ash Primary School  

 

https://knottyashprimaryschool.co.uk/school-term-dates-and-inset-days/


The latest edition of the Liverpool Parenting Newsletter is here. 

www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool  

You will find new information about local support available for families and 
children in Liverpool, along with information regarding events and activities 
on offer running from March to May 2023.   
 
We have also been sent information about Family Learning and Engagement 
Courses run by LCC Adult Learning Service.  This can be found on our school 
website, link here: 
https://knotty-ash-primary-school.secure-primarysite.net/family-information-
and-support/ 
 
For families in receipt of benefits related free school meals, there are a varie-
ty of activities over the Summer break, all of which are free and include a 
meal: 
https://merseyplay.com/summer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023/  

 
Locally, St John’s Church offer a range of community groups and activities for 
families: 
https://www.stjohnsknottyash.org/our-community 
 
There’s also a range of groups and activities available at Yew Tree Children’s 

Centre for parents whose children are 0-5 years.  

https://liverpool.gov.uk/children-and-families/early-years-and-childcare/

childrens-centres/yew-tree-childrens-centre/ 

http://www.allabout-family.co.uk/liverpool
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmerseyplay.com%2Fsummer-haf-holiday-activities-food-2023%2F&data=05%7C01%7CDobbingS%40liverpoolcity.mail.onmicrosoft.com%7Cfa610ad4fa6e4b4ca31d08db68308f15%7C270f62b38ca44d638a80ffcb1f61fe04%7C




 

60 kids' lunchbox recipes | BBC Good Food  

School packed lunch inspiration | BBC Good Food  

Healthy packed lunches - British Nutrition Foundation  

https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/recipes/collection/school-lunch-recipes
https://www.bbcgoodfood.com/howto/guide/school-packed-lunch-inspiration
https://www.nutrition.org.uk/putting-it-into-practice/make-healthier-choices/healthy-packed-lunches/


  Is my child too ill for school? 

It can be tricky deciding whether or not to keep your child off school or nursery when they're unwell. 

There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries about managing specific infectious diseases at 
GOV.UK. These say when children should be kept off school and when they shouldn't. 

If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone the school or nursery on the first day. Let them know 
that your child won't be in and give them the reason. 

If your child is well enough to go to school but has an infection that could be passed on, such as a cold sore or 

head lice, let their teacher know. 

Other illnesses  Follow this advice for other illnesses: 

Coughs and colds 

It's fine to send your child to school with a minor cough or common cold. But if they have a fever, keep them off 
school until the fever goes. 

Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues and to wash their hands regularly. 

High temperature 

If your child has a high temperature, keep them off school until it goes away. 

Chickenpox 

If your child has chickenpox, keep them off school until all the spots have crusted over. 

This is usually about 5 days after the spots first appeared. 

Cold sores 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have a  cold sore. 

Encourage them not to touch the blister or to share things like cups and towels. 

Conjunctivitis 

You don't need to keep your child away from school if they have conjunctivitis. 

Get advice from your pharmacist. Encourage your child not to rub their eyes and to wash their hands regularly. 

COVID-19 
If your child has mild symptoms, such as a runny nose, sore throat, or slight cough, and feels well enough, they 
can go to school.  Your child should try to stay at home and avoid contact with other people if they 
have symptoms of COVID-19 and they either: 

• have a high temperature 

• do not feel well enough to go to school or do their normal activities 

Ear infection 

If your child has an ear infection and a high temperature or severe earache, keep them off school until they're 
feeling better or their high temperature goes away. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/health-protection-in-schools-and-other-childcare-facilities/chapter-9-managing-specific-infectious-diseases
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cough/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/common-cold/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/fever-in-children/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/chickenpox/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/cold-sores/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/conjunctivitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/covid-19/covid-19-symptoms-and-what-to-do/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ear-infections/


 

 

 

 

 

 

Hand, foot and mouth disease 

If your child has hand, foot and mouth disease but seems well enough, there’s no need to keep them off  school. 
Encourage your child to throw away any used tissues straight away and to wash their hands regularly. 

Head lice and nits 

There's no need to keep your child off school if they have head lice but tie hair back. 
You can treat head lice and nits without seeing a GP. 

Impetigo 

If your child has impetigo, they'll need treatment from a GP, often with antibiotics. 
Keep them off school until all the sores have crusted over and healed, or for 48 hours after they start antibiotic 
treatment. 
Encourage your child to wash their hands regularly and not to share things like towels and cups . 

Ringworm 

If your child has ringworm, see your pharmacist unless it's on their scalp, in which case you should see a GP. 
It's fine for your child to go to school once they have started treatment. 

Scarlet fever 

If your child has scarlet fever, they'll need treatment with antibiotics from a GP. Otherwise they'll be infectious 
for 2 to 3 weeks. 
Your child can go back to school 24 hours after starting antibiotics. 

Slapped cheek syndrome (fifth disease) 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have slapped cheek syndrome because, once the rash ap-
pears, they're no longer infectious. 

But let the school or teacher know if you think your child has slapped cheek syndrome. 

Sore throat 

You can still send your child to school if they have a sore throat. But if they also have a high temperature, they 
should stay at home until it goes away. 

A sore throat and a high temperature can be symptoms of tonsillitis. 

Threadworms 

You don't need to keep your child off school if they have threadworms. 

Speak to your pharmacist, who can recommend a treatment. 

Vomiting and diarrhoea 

Children with diarrhoea or vomiting should stay away from school until they have not been sick or had diarrhoea 
for at least 2 days (48 hours). 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/hand-foot-mouth-disease/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/impetigo/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/ringworm/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/scarlet-fever/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/slapped-cheek-syndrome/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/sore-throat/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/tonsillitis/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/diarrhoea-and-vomiting/

